## **Gerri McCorkle**

From:

Marilyn Jensen < jensenmarilyn 076@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, May 2, 2022 8:57 AM

To:

Gerri McCorkle

Subject:

Committee membership

May 2, 2022

To: Star Parks, Arts, & Beautification Committee City Hall 10769 W. State St. Star, Idaho

Dear Gerri

I am writing to you today to express my interest in becoming a member of the Star Parks, Arts, and Beautification Committee.

I began my work in the wine industry over a decade ago, starting in wine tasting rooms in Western Colorado. Eventually, I became the Executive Director of the Colorado Mountain Wine Fest. The collection featured wines from all over the State of Colorado, attracting both local and foreign patrons. My work in the industry took me to Walla Walla, Washington, for four years. While there, I worked in the tasting rooms and gained valuable industry knowledge.

My education includes a Master Gardener Certification, specializing in grape growing and pruning. In addition, I was a small-scale farmer of hay and wine grapes for a number of years. This experience made me understand hard work, landscaping, and the importance of forming relationships within the agriculture and wine industry. Currently, I am employed at Albertsons as a Floral Designer.

Throughout my lifetime, I gained valuable skills and education that I know would prove to be an asset to the Committee. I would love to help the Town of Star with its landscape planning and beautification of the Main Street.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Jensen Resident of Star (303) 550-9114 jensenmarilyn076@gmail.com